To: Board Of Supervisors
Mendocino County

From: Don & Mary Doeding
100 Bisby Avenue
Ukiah, CA 95422
(707) 328-6567

RE: Bisby & Fracchia Cannabis Prohibition District Application

We were very disturbed to hear the news of a Pot Farm being
established in our neighborhood. We bought this property in 2016 with
our younger son with the intent of building a second home to form a
small family living area in the country. We recently completed the
second home on the back half of the property and are enjoying the
vineyard and mountain views. Now we are hearing our grape vine view
is turning into a Pot Farm. This is not what we moved to the country
for. We are expecting our first grandchild and have been told by our
older son and his wife that we will have to come see them in Windsor
as they will not subject their family to this type of environment.

A Pot Farm will decrease our property value drastically and will make it
harder to sell in the future if need be. We are concerned that the
chemical run off from the Pot Farm would flow through our drainage
ditch that runs the entire length of our property. We are enjoying the
country air now and know that will change to a nauseating skunk-type
smell. And this type of business will create the possibility of unwanted
people traffic and crime to our neighborhood.



